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AFC Mass Times 
 Saturday -  
    4:00 pm  Church of Our Lady, Manannah 

    5:00 pm  St. John’s, Darwin 

 
  Sunday  - 
   8:00am      St. Philip’s, Litchfield 

   8:30am      Church of Our Lady, Manannah 

   10:00am    St. John’s, Darwin 

   10:30am    St Philip’s, Litchfield 

   12:00pm    St. Philip’s, Litchfield (Spanish) 

Sacrament of Reconciliation 

Saturday– 3:30 pm at Our Lady 

Saturday - 4:30 pm at St. John 

1st & 3rd Tuesday - 4:00 pm at St. Philip 

 



 

 

WEEKLY SCHEDULE & MASS INTENTIONS Area Faith Community Calendar of Events 

 For More Info go to the AFC website 

Please pray for those who are sick in the Parish especially… 
St.P:  Gretchen Condon, Todd Wheeler, Isaac Buhr, Beckie Schaefer, Dan Curran, Beverly Lindell, Fran Tintes, Jasper Kargas, 

Theresa Chiarelli, Antonio Franco, Sylvia Johnson,  Jon Laney, Jan Paulson, Jordan Munson, Robin, Caitlin Pitts, Karen Marsh, Shirley 

Buck, Ed McGraw,  Eileen Mihlbauer, Dorothy Tacheny, Mary Knutson, Tim Kapperman, Kay Grams, Lou Huber, Philip Johnson, 

Dale Andersen, Darlene Putney, Addie Fairbairn, Josephine Valiant, Carol Huhner, Peg Shaw, Roberta Meyer, Jeremy Munson, Janice 

Nowak, Carole Becker, Jim Knott, Cletus Sterner, Virginia Ourada, Marge Hanson, Pat Wilson,  

Pat Aaker, Mark Gabrielson.  Prayer Line phone number 593-8944. 

OL: Prayer Line: Mary Kalkbrenner, Nancy Haag, George Pfeffer, Dolores Wiechmann, McKenzie Knisley Family, Mary Hansen.  
Prayer line phone number 693-8900. 
 

St.J:   Ednel Diedrich, Susan Hummel, Alivia Hemsworth, Amber Walker, Alec McLean, Marlys Roehl, Don Bollman, Luis Larios, 

Troy Kotila, Kim (Elke) Jack, Raylan Russel, Kathy Thissen, Jeffery Baert, Patrick Ecklund, Mike Ackerman, Jacob Schmitz, Kathy 

Eggert, Daralyn Goldsberry, Mary Jo Edwards, Tom & Janice Crowe, Lori Ficker.  Prayer Line Phone Number 693-9496. 

And all those who have asked for our prayers of healing of their friends and relatives.   

Monday 

January 17 
No Mass   

Tuesday, 

January 18 

8:00 am-Darwin  
Don & Rosetta 

Hanson 

5:30 pm - Litchfield  Will Knutson 

 Wednesday 
January 19 

 
 

8:00 am-Forest City  Harry Marsh 

8:00 am - Manannah  
New Ulm 

Seminarians  

6:30 pm -Family 

Mass-Ed Center  
 Youth of the Parish  

Thursday 

January 20 

  

8:00 am - Darwin   Ralph Russell 

9:00 am—Bethany 
Residents Only  

 Helen Perrault 

Friday 

January 21 

8:00 am - Manannah  Meinrad Wiechmann 

8:30 am - Litchfield  Jerry Ruprecht 

 Saturday 

January 22 

 

4:00 pm - Manannah  
Kenny & Leona 

Weiss 

5:00 pm - Darwin  
Anton & Helen 

Haselberger 

  Sunday 

January 23 

8:00 am-Litchfield  James DeRamus 

8:30 am-Manannah  Jerry Gruenes  

10:00 am - Darwin  James Steuck 

10:30 am - Litchfield  Lois Filzen 

12:00 pm-Litchfield
(Spanish)  

 People of the Parish  

 Monday 

January 17 

StP - 9:00 am Praise Meeting  
 

Tuesday 

January 18 

StP - 8:00 am Rosary  
StP - 8:30 Adoration Begins  
StP - 9:00 am Mission Quilters  
StP - 9:00 am Bible Time  
AFC - 9:00 am All Staff Day - Offices Closed  
StP - 4:00 pm Reconciliation  
StP - 5:15 pm Benediction 
StJ - 6:30 pm Parish Administration Council 
Meeting  

Wednesday  

January 19 

StJ - 8:30 am Quilting 
StP - Faith Formation (Gr. 4-6) 
StJ - 6:15 pm Bible Time Line Study 
StJ - 6:30 pm Family Mass followed by Parent 
Enrichment & Faith Formation (Gr K-11) 
StP - 6:30 pm Faith Formation (Gr. 7-11) 
OL - 6:45 pm Faith Formation (Gr. 3-11) 

Thursday  

January 20 

StP - 6:30 pm Parish Administration Council 
Meeting  

Friday 

January 21 

StP - 8:00 am Rosary 
 

Saturday 

January 22 

 

StP - 8:00 am Band of Brothers Bible Study  
StP - 11:00 am Funeral Mass for Kathleen 
Housman  

Sunday 

January 23 

OL - 9:15 am Sunday School  
StP - 9:15 am Sunday School  
StJ - 10:00 am Children’s Liturgy  
AFC - 4:00 pm Youth Ministry Night Gr. 5-8 
@ StP 
AFC - 6:00 pm Youth Ministry Night Gr 9-12 
@ StP  
AFC - 6:00 pm Following Christ 
  

Communion - If you are watching Mass online or on TV and 

would like the opportunity to receive communion you can come 

to the St. Philip parking lot on Sundays at 9:00 am. We can walk 

up for communion or stay in your vehicle   



 

 

Shepherd of Souls AFC      *      Parish News & Events 

A Note from Fr. Jeff Horejsi ….  
We begin Ordinary Time with Jesus’ first miracle recorded in the Gospel according to John. Jesus saved the day for 
the newly married couple at their banquet. More importantly Jesus is the new wine nourishing us for our work here 
and anticipating the heavenly banquet. 

This Sunday we pray for our students who will receive their First Holy Communion this spring. 

We are excited about beginning a regular Youth Ministry program January 23rd. Please see this bulletin for more 
details. 

Please note that our AFC staff will be out of the office for a day of retreat on Tuesday. 

We will be streaming Mass live on our website using Facebook Live every Saturday at 4:00 pm Our Lady, Sunday at 
8:00 am at St. Philip, Sunday 10:00 am at St. John. You can follow us at https://www.facebook.com/pg/Shepherd-Of-
Souls-AFC-109977054166477/videos/. The video will remain on our website after the mass is over. 

Again, I want to thank you for your continued financial gifts to your parish. Any donations can be mailed or made 
online at https://www.shepherdofsouls.org/donate. Please specify the name of the parish or fund you are donating to 
in the comments area. 

Readings for the week of January 16, 2022  

Sunday: Isaiah 62: 1-5/Psalms 96: 1-2a, 2b-3, 7-8, 9-

10/First Corinthians 12: 4-11/Second Thessalonians 

2: 14/John 2: 1-11  

Monday: First Samuel 15: 16-23/Psalms 50: 8-9, 16bc

-17, 21 and 23/Hebrews 4: 12/Mark 2: 18-22  

Tuesday: First Samuel 16: 1-13/Psalms 89: 20, 21-22, 

27-28/Ephesians 1: 17-18/Mark 2: 23-28  

Wednesday:  First Samuel 17: 32-33, 37, 40-51/

Psalms 144: 1b, 2, 9-10/Matthew 4: 23/Mark 3: 1-6   

Thursday: First Samuel 18: 6-9; 19: 1-7/Psalms 56: 2-

3, 9-10a, 10b-12, 13-14/Second Timothy 1: 10/Mark 

3: 7-12   

Friday: First Samuel 24: 3-21/Psalms 57: 2, 3-4, 6 

and 11/Second Corinthians 5: 19/Mark 3: 13-19  

Saturday: Second Samuel 1: 1-4, 11-12, 19, 23-27/

Psalms 80: 2-3, 5-7/Acts 16: 14b/Mark 3: 20-21   

Sunday: Nehemiah 8: 2-4a, 5-6, 8-10/Psalms 19: 8, 9, 

10, 15/First Corinthians 12: 12-30 or First Corinthians 

12: 12-14, 27/Luke 4: 18/Luke 1: 1-4; 4: 14-21  

Faith Formation …  

St. Philip - Wednesday, January 19 

5:00 - 6:00 pm Faith Formation Class for Grades 4-6 

6:00 pm Meal & Fellowship 

6:30 - 7:30 pm Faith Formation Class for Grades 7-11  

Sunday School - for preschool—Grade 3 meet every other 
Sunday 9:15 - 10:15 am  
 

St. John - Wednesday, January 19  

6:30 pm Family Mass followed by Parent Enrichment and 

Faith Formation class for grades K - 11 

Children’s Liturgy - Sunday’s for ages 3 to Gr 2 at 10:00 

am Mass.  

Our Lady -  Wednesday, January 19  
6:45 pm Faith Formation Class for Grades 3-11 
Sunday School - Sunday School for Preschool to Gr 2 

after Communion until 10:15 am.  

 

For more information refer to the AFC Google Calendar at 
www.shepherdofsouls.org 

YOUTH NIGHTS STARTING SOON! 
Shepherd of Souls is starting a new youth ministry program for youth in grades 5-12. The youth 

nights will be held once a month and feature games/activities, snacks, and prayer/reflection. Our 

kickoff night is Sunday, Jan. 23, in the St. Philip Social Hall. Grades 5-8 will meet from 4:00 – 

5:30 PM, and grades 9-12 will meet from 6:00 – 7:30 PM. Hope to see many of our youth there! 



 

 

Mark your calendars! Catholic 
United Financial is hosting a 
brunch to kick of Catholic 
Schools Week. This will be held 

on Sunday, January 30th. There will be more details in the 
bulletin later. 

We received a generous donation from IRD Glass of 
Litchfield. This money will allow us to purchase much 
needed science/curriculum materials. We received a donation 
from Renee Pursley Embroidery and Design to help support 
our school. An anonymous donor is providing some fun for 
our students during Catholic School Week by purchasing 
materials for one of our events. Thank you to both of these 
wonderful businesses. 

Catholic United Financial Raffle tickets are available. All 
money raised is returned to the school. Like everywhere else, 
the school has a very very tight budget. This is an opportunity 
to support the school and have a chance at winning a Ford 
Escape, dream vacation, Traeger grill, Smart TV, or other 
wonderful prizes donated by CUF. Please contact any school 
family member, the school or church office to get your 
tickets! Our local CUF agent, Donna Nelson, has generously 
donated prizes for our students. THANK YOU, DONNA! 

Two of our local service organizations are our Gold Donors 
this week - the Eagles Club and the Knights of Columbus - 
both of Litchfield, Our third donor has 4 locations for you to 
visit in the Twin Cities. We are thankful that members of 
these fine organizations support our Small Steps Big 
Intentions Marathon! 

 

 
 

 
Percy Lingen 
School of St. Philip ~ Principal 320-593-4774/

plingen@schoolofstphilip.org 

Eucharistic Adoration  
He is waiting for you to come spend time 

praying.  Eucharistic Adoration will be on: 

 

Tuesday, January 18,  Church of St. Philip 

8:30 am Adoration Begins, 4:00 pm Reconciliation, 

5:15 pm Benediction 
 

Everyone is welcome to come and pray!  

Praise Meeting - Praise Group is now meeting on 

Mondays from 9 am to 11 am in a classroom off the 

social hall. We welcome men and women of all ages 

to join us as we share our faith and praise God. 

Questions can be directed to Ruthann Hansen at 320-

275-4522 or Judy Dunbar at 763-248-9372. We look 

forward to seeing you there.  

The James A. Hansen Knights of Columbus would like to 

acknowledge all those who have patronized our meat raffle at 

Troubles 2 in Darwin. Our Proceeds support the following: 

*Meeker County Food Shelf                       
*Area Youth College Scholarships 
*Catholic Charities                                           
*San Lucas Guatemala House Project 
*Birthright in Hutchinson                              
*Parochial Schools (Winsted/Litchfield) 
*Special Olympics Fall Classic                      
*Financial Support for Seminarians 
*St. John’s Catholic Church                          

  *Project Turnabout (Gambling Treatment) 

Join us on Wednesdays from 6-8 pm or Sundays from 3-5 

pm!! 

The Daughters of Isabella News: 

The 2022 Daughter of Isabella dues are due on 

January 1, 2022. They are $15.00 and can be mailed 

to Sylvia Johnson, 1230 Meadow Rd S, Litchfield, 

MN 55355. Thank you! 

Baptized in Christ  
Congratulations to Cesar Franco and 
Kirsten Gould as they baptize their 

children Liam, Sebastian, Carmen and 
Andres Franco at the Church of St. Philips. 

 
Congratulations to Andrew & Dawn DeCock as they 

baptize their daughter Lilyana Jane DeCock at the 
Church of St. John.  

Thank you to the St. John Christmas 

Carolers for coming to our house and 

sharing some Christmas cheer with us. 

David & Margaret Backes  

There will be Coffee & Rolls Sunday,  
January 16 at St. Philip’s after  

8:00 am Mass 
Everyone is welcome to join us. 

Hosts will be Schulte  

St. John & St. Philip CCW Meeting - Tuesday, Jan 

18th at the Education Center. Chili for members will 

be at 6:00 pm. Please bring a side dish to share. 

Meeting will follow at 7:00 pm. Hope to see you 

there.  



 

 

AFC Coffee Talk for Women 

Saturday, Feb. 5, 2022, 9:00 am at  

Church of St. Philip Social Hall  

Speaker to be announced 

Come for a time of Fellowship, coffee, 

treats and door prizes!!! 
 

 Bring a friend and your coffee mug. 

Our Lady CCW Dues - It is time once again for 

the annual dues to be paid for all CCW members. 

Dues are $5.00 and can be dropped in the collection 

in a envelope marked CCW or dropped off at the 

Parish Office. 

Our Lady will again be hosting  “SPIRITUAL 
ADOPTION” during January. We will begin this week-
end with a display area in the Gathering Space to have you 
sign up to “ADOPT AN UNBORN BABY IN DANGER 
OF ABORTION” Saving a baby from abortion is this 
simple: You name the baby, add the name to our board, 
and take a prayer card to remember to pray this prayer 
every day for 9 months. JESUS, MARY, JOSEPH, I 
LOVE YOU VERY MUCH, I BEG YOU TO SPARE 
THE LIFE OF THE UNBORN BABY I HAVE 
SPIPRITUALLY ADOPTED WHO IS IN DANGER 
OF ABORTION.   This is a guaranteed “BABY 
SAVE”  God WILL SAVE THIS BABY THAT YOU 
PRAY FOR EVERY DAY!!!” You may never know this 
baby on earth, but you will meet him/her in Heaven some 
day!!) So instead of being anxious about the whole mess 
our country and world is in since Roe Vs Wade, we can DO 
Something that will save ONE Baby for sure!!! EVERY 
LIFE COUNTS----be assured that YOU, in 9 months with 
your faithful daily plea to Jesus, Mary & Joseph, will have 
saved at least this ONE baby from the tragedy of 
Abortion!! Questions/concerns contact Judy 
Haag judy4life@meltel.net    320-453-7592           

Fundraiser Bake Sale at St. John ‘s “Allison Linz and 

Jaydn Utecht would like to invite you downstairs, following the 10:00 

am mass for a bake sale, Sunday, January 23rd. The money raised will 

go towards school funds for Colorado Springs 

YWAM (Youth With A Mission). “YWAM is an 

inter-denominational christian organization that 

helps people grow in faith and study Gods word in 

order to help spread the gospel around the world to 

those who do not know Jesus.”  If you’re interested 

in learning more about this school and what they’ll 

be doing, email @amlinz2003@gmail.com!”  

Do You Know Someone  

Who Needs a Prayer Shawl? 

Members of the Shepherd of Souls Prayer Shawl Ministry 

have been busy knitting and crocheting prayer shawls for 

you. There are many in our area faith community and 

community at large that may be in need of a prayer shawl. 

Do you know someone who needs one? 

Who can receive a shawl? Actually, anyone who is in need 

of a warm, loving hug: those suffering from an illness, 

facing surgery, or experiencing the death of a loved one, 

as well as those celebrating great joy in their lives, maybe 

a new baby! 

Who is making these shawls? We are fortunate to have 

committed and talented crochetters and knitters who 

prayerfully make these shawls. They pray for those who 

will receive them; for their comfort, for needed courage in 

time of stress, for strength during the challenges of life and 

living, and for care and love from our collective parishes. 

How can you get a prayer shawl for someone? Listed 

below are the contact persons for each of our parishes who 

will gladly help you select a shawl for giving. Included 

with each shawl will be information about our ministry, 

prayers, and the name of the person who made your shawl. 

If you need a shawl for someone, whether they are in our 

area or not, whether they are in our parish or not, or if they 

live miles away, these shawls are ready and waiting to be 

given or sent away. Due to COVID-19, safety precautions 

will be taken, such as masking and distancing, by those 

delivering your shawl. 

Within our area faith community there are many who 

could use a warm hug from caring parishioners. At this 

time, these are the contact persons from each parish. If you 

know of those in need, please contact these people: 

St. John: Pat Droege 320-275-9148, St. Philip: Ann 

Konietzko 320-693-6036Our Lady: Diane Springer 320-

266-3112 

Prayer Shawl Ministry—Are you interested in 

joining the Prayer Shawl ministry? If so contact 

Karla Wolters at 320-693-9262. We would love to 

have you join us in our ministry.  

SAVE THE DATE  

St. Philip Gala, Friday, April 22, 2022 

Dueling Pianos  

Watch for more information!  

mailto:judy4life@meltel.net
mailto:amlinz2003@gmail.com


 

 

 

 

Something to Watch: John Paul II: I Kept Looking for You  
This incredible documentary traces Pope St. John Paul II's impact on the Church and the world. This film is a 

wonderful tribute to a man who inspired millions of people to deeper faith in Jesus Christ.  
 

Something to Learn:  FORMED Now! Misery Meets Mercy: Saint Faustina Kowalska  
St. Faustina is known as the "secretary of Divine Mercy" because of the revelations of the Lord to her about His 
incredible mercy. Join Dr. Ben Akers and Fr. Mateusz as they discuss her proclamation of the message of Divine 

Mercy.  
 

 Something to Listen to: 7 Secrets of Confession by Vinny Flynn  
The Sacrament of Confession is the place where we get to encounter the Lord's mercy in a tangible way. In this talk, 

best selling author and Catholic speaker Vinny Flynn explores the incredible gift of mercy we encounter in 
Confession.  

 To sign up for Formed: Go to website, Click on Sign up, Sign up as a Parishioner, find Shepherd of Souls AFC and 
enter your name & email address.  

FORMED PICK OF THE WEEK 

If you or someone you love is grieving the loss of a child to 

abortion, come and experience the compassionate mercy of 

Jesus Christ on our confidential weekend retreat. Rachel’s 

Vineyard Twin Cities retreats are open to anyone impacted by 

abortion—women, men, grandparents, siblings, and health care 

professional. For more information contact Nancy at 

racels@rvineyardmn.org call 763-250-9313 or see 

www.rvineyardmn.org 

Area Food Shelf 

Meeker Area Food Shelf—Litchfield Site 320-693-7661 

Dassel Area Food Shelf—320-275-0124 531 Atlantic Ave W, 

Dassel 

Eden Valley Food Shelf - 556 Brooks St N, Eden Valley 

1:30-4:30 pm 1st & 3rd Wednesday of the Month  

Senior Dining - 320-693-6318 leave a message. Menu are 

available in Narthex at St. Philip. 

Do You Know Someone Who Needs a Prayer 
Shawl? 
If you know of those in need, please contact these 
people: 
 

St. John: Pat Droege 320-275-9148 
St. Philip: Ann Konietzko 320-693-6036 
Our Lady: Diane Springer 320-266-3112 

MCCL Prolife March on Sat., Jan. 22, 2022 the bus that James Hansen Council of the Knights of Columbus 
usually sponsors has been cancelled. We encourage you to carpool & still participate. Let the folks know that we 
support life, not abortion! 
 
Msgr. Grams has extended the partial indulgence for all Catholics from the Diocese of New Ulm who attend the 
Prayer Service and March for Life in St. Paul on Saturday, January 22, 2022. In addition to attending the Prayer 
Service and March for Life, the usual conditions apply:  
* proper interior disposition of desire to receive the indulgence,  
*sacramental Confession and Holy Communion (as soon as possible if not on the actual day, January 22), * prayers 
for the intentions of the Holy Father,  
* and some additional act of penance as a reparation for sin committed against life.  
The indulgence is also available to those who are aged, sick, or for any other reason unable to leave their homes, 
having fulfilled the same conditions, who unite themselves to the prayers that are offered that day for Respect for 
Life.  

Covid-19 Vaccination  Available - Meeker 

County Public Health is offering clinic for 1st, 

2nd,3rd and/or booster doses of Moderna 

Vaccine. If  you have not received your vaccine 

we encourage you to set up a time with Public 

Health Clinic. Any questions please contact 

Meeker County Public Health at 320-693-5370 or 

website: www.co.meeker.mn.us/208/Public-

Health 



 

 

SUNDAY CONTRIBUTIONS and OFFERINGS FROM THE WEEKEND OF:  January 9, 2022 

OFFERINGS   St. John   Our Lady   St. Philip 

Youth & Children Envelope    $23.00   

Adult Envelope  $2,558.00  $1,620.00  $2,431.00 

ACH (Auto payment)  $450.00  $245.00   

Loose Plate Collection  $190.50  $171.00  $581.00 

TOTAL SUNDAY OFFERING  $3,198.50  $2,059.00  $3,012.40 

Weekly Amount needed for budget  $3,236.00  $2,081.00  $7,944.00 

This Week's Difference  ($37.50)  ($22.00)  ($4,931.00) 

YEAR TO DATE SUNDAY OFFERING  $112,336.23  $61,017.86  $218,601.48 

Year to Date Budget Needs  $90,608.00  $58,268.00  $222,432.00 

YEAR TO DATE DIFFERENCE  $21,728.23  $2,749.86  ($3,830.52) 

Christmas Collection 2021  $7,313.87  $11,952.00  $17,599.00 

Christmas Budget   $7,500.00  $7,500.00  $19,000.00 

Difference   ($186.13)  $4,452.00  ($1,401.00) 

Every Parishioner is a Gift to the Parish and the Church.  Your Financial Contributions and the Gift of your time and 

talents in serving the needs of our Parish and Area Faith Community is a Blessing! 

SHEPHERD OF SOULS AREA FAITH COMMUNITY  

Fr. Jeff Horejsi, Pastor AFC,    693-3313, ext. 101 Office frjeff@shepherdofsouls.org 

     320-221-4120 Cell Phone 

Fr. Brian Mandel, Senior Associate Pastor AFC, 693-3313, ext 108 Office bmandel@dnu.org 

     320-905-6529 Cell Phone 

Deacon Roger Osborne   320-453-5894  osborneroger@msn.com 
Deacon John Hansen    320-221-4987  dcnjohn@shepherdofsouls.org 
 

PARISH STAFF ST. PHILIP’S  
Brenda Grates, Parish Administrator  693-3313 Ext. 100  bgrates@shepherdofsouls.org 
Percy Lingen, School Principal    593-4774   plingen@schoolofstphilip.org 
Mary Roers, School Secretary   693-6283   mroers@schoolofstphilip.org     
Karen Kulzer, DRE: Preschool - Grade 5  693-3313 Ext. 104  kkulzer@shepherdofsouls.org 
Nathan Stewart, Grades 6-11,  
 AFC Confirmation & Family of Faith 693-3313 Ext 109  nstewart@shepherdofsouls.org 
Dave Eischens, Maintenance   320-221-1045  deischens@shepherdofsouls.org 
Church Kitchen    693-3313 Ext. 102 

 
PARISH STAFF ST. JOHN’S  
Julie Schmitz Secretary   693-9496/275-2915  jschmitz@shepherdofsouls.org 
Karin Colberg, Bookkeeper   320-221-0267  kcolberg2@gmail.com 
Deacon John Hansen, Religious Ed Coordinator  320-221-4987  dcnjohnhansen@gmail.com 
St. John’s Education Center   320-286-2800 

 
PARISH STAFF CHURCH OF OUR LADY  
Julie Schmitz, Parish Secretary   693-8900 or 453-7526 jschmitz@shepherdofsouls.org 
Shirley Knisley, DRE    693-8900 or 453-7526 sknisley@shepherdofsouls.org 
Jerry Moudry, Custodian/Maintenance  693-8900 or 453-7526 

Do you have a loved one 

that you would like to have 

a Mass Intention  memorial  

said or perhaps a special 

prayer intention  you would 

like to have said?  Call your 

parish office to schedule 

your Mass Intention or call 

Brenda at 320-693-3313 or 

Julie at 320-693-8900 or 

320-693-9496. 

Diocesan Catholic 

Charities: 

1-866-670-5163  

Bulletin Announcements: Please have your bulletin announcements to Julie at 

jschmitz@shepherdofsouls.org.  By noon on Tuesday. Thank you!  

If you, a family member, or someone you are caring for is in need of a visit or communion because you or they 
cannot be at Mass, or if someone is in the hospital, please contact your parish office, or Fr. Brian, so we can 
make arrangements for a visit. 

Report Suspected abuse of Minors to Civil and Church Authorities:  Diocese of New Ulm Safe Environment 507-233-5301, 

Meeker County Sheriff Dept. 320-693-5400, National Child Abuse Hotline:  1-800-422-4453 



 

 


